
Compliance action taken for childcare provision
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Date: 24 August 2023

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage, which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.  

On 12 Jul 2023, we received concerns that the provider was not meeting some of these 
requirements.  

On 7 August 2023, we carried out an inspection and found the provider was not meeting 
some of these requirements. Following the inspection, we served welfare requirements 
notice on 10 August 2023. This is a legal notice that requires the provider to take the 
actions below within the timescales set out.   

Actions needed by 6 September 2023:   

n develop a thorough and effective understanding of safeguarding policy and procedures, 
and have an up-to-date knowledge of all aspects of child protection, including procedures 
for reporting safeguarding concerns to the appropriate agencies 

n maintain records and obtain and share information (with parents and carers, other 
professionals working with the child, the police, social services, and Ofsted, as 
appropriate) to ensure the safe and efficient management of the setting, and to help 
ensure the needs of all children are met 

n ensure children's health is promoted at all times and that all necessary steps are taken to 
reduce the risk to children of cross infection and the spread of disease 

n demonstrate a thorough understanding of the importance of working in partnership with 
parents and other organisations to meet children's needs and to ensure prompt action is 
taken to promote children's safety. 

On 8 September 2023, the provider responded to the actions set. We found that the 
provider had improved their knowledge and understanding of child protection procedures 
and now fully understands their responsibilities. We are satisfied the provider has met the 
safeguarding and welfare actions raised. The provider is still registered with Ofsted.
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